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Annual General Meeting
4.15-4.45pm, Tuesday 17 July 2018
House of Lords Television Interview Room
Minutes 
Present

Sir David Amess MP, Lord Balfe, Baroness Jenkin of Kennington, Lord Rooker, Baroness Walmsley and Patricia Constant (Secretariat). 

Apologies

Apologies were recorded for Baroness Cumberlege, Baroness Finlay of Llandaff, Baroness Masham of Ilton, Baroness Miller of Chilthorne Domer, Lord Rea and Lord Stone of Blackheath

Minutes of the 2017 AGM

The minutes of the 2017 AGM, which had previously been circulated were approved. 

FHF financial statement (draft 2017 accounts & financial update)

The financial statement (draft 2017 accounts and financial update) which had previously been circulated were approved.  When invited to comment on them Patricia Constant said that as in previous years they showed that the Forum is barely covering its costs and needs to increase its membership income and, if possible, attract sponsorship as well.  The best means of attracting and retaining new Associate members was discussed briefly.  It was proposed and agreed that the Secretariat should send members shorter, weekly reports, starting in September and seek feedback from members on them.  The sensitivities associated with sponsorship income were also discussed briefly.  The Forum will update the Officers on members’ views on the new reports and the financial position later this year.

Election of FHF Officers

Lord Balfe volunteered to serve as an Officer.  All the existing Officers and Lord Balfe were then nominated and elected unanimously.

FHF Forward Programme 

The Officers discussed the forward programme.  As SACN’s report on saturated fat and health is not now expected to be published before spring 2019, it was agreed that this meeting should be postponed pending publication.  It was agreed that the Forum should seek to hold a meeting in late October focussing on the implications of Brexit for the food industry, with senior Parliamentarians and the Chair of the FSA as guest speakers.  It was also agreed that the Forum would hold a meeting in early December 2018 on food poverty, including holiday hunger, and access to healthy food, with Frank Field and Rosie Boycott as preferred guest speakers.

The Officers discussed the possibility of holding a meeting in early 2019 on folic acid food fortification.  Lord Rooker reported that COT is again considering this issue and Ministers are expected to receive their advice soon.  The Forum will keep developments under review and if a meeting is judged helpful will seek to hold one in early 2019 in collaboration with the new APPG on folic acid food fortification. 

The Officers agreed the Forum should hold a meeting on diet, diabetes and Alzheimer’s and the 
challenges involved in communicating advice on diet and health in early summer 2019, assuming a general election has not been called.  Meetings to be held later in the year will be agreed in 2019. 

Any other business

Patricia Constant confirmed that the Forum protects members’ data and has a privacy policy which conforms with the requirements of the General Data Protection Regulation. 

The Officers thanked CLC for its work in providing the Forum’s secretariat.
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